VIRGINIA BUILDING & CODE OFFICIALS ASSOCIATION

Letter of Support

May 31, 2024

Re: Mr. Jim Sayers
19394 Alvaro Lane
Oregon City, OR 97045

To whom it may concern:

As President of VBCOA it is my pleasure to offer support for Mr. Jim Sayers as Secretary/Treasurer to the ICC
Board of Directors. Jim’s knowledge, experience and previous service has shown that he is the right candidate
for the position. His vast experience includes serving on multiple ICC committees, working as the ICC Board
Liaison to multiple regions and serving as a Director at Large since October 2018.

VBCOA is delighted to support Jim as Secretary/Treasurer for the upcoming term. Thank you for your

consideration.

Regards,

fsfs

John W Broughton, CBO
VBCOA-President



